LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 10th December at 7.00pm.

Apologies.
Cllr. M. Munro-Hill

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Warburton, the Vice-Chair Cllr. Proctor, Chapman, Scott, Myers and Crookes, Stephenson and Turrell.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  None

E.R.Yorks.Council business.  Councillor Bradley Birmingham was present for a short while. The flooding and drainage issues at Aike was discussed, work has been carried out to clear the gullies, and new grips have been installed to assist with drainage.  Civil Engineering may be consulted regarding drainage. 

Church Lane, Lockington – flooding.  Gullies have been cleared.  A new culvert would need to be installed to rectify the flooding issue.  

Roads were extremely icy on 5 and 6th December in Lockington and with Beverley Road, Middleton-on-the Wolds.  No evidence of gritting was evident. Cllr. Birmingham will look into this.

Minutes. The minutes of the 12th November 2012 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising.
Parish Council Precept 2013/14 Further information was received from ERYC and ERNLLCA regarding the council tax base and setting the precept. Letters regarding parish councillors requesting a dispensation from the restrictions in respect of the setting of the precept were given to the clerk and replies to each councillor was made.  To be kept on file.  This item to be on the agenda for January 2013.  Awaiting further information before the precept can be set.

Land Registration/Lundys. Further information was received from Lundys regarding the Old Pit.  Part of this is registered with the Dalton Estate. Contact Lundys to go ahead without contacting the Dalton Estate.

Steve Charlton/Highways.  A new finger post has been ordered at the junction near the gravel pit.  Also the chipping’s will be removed where they are spilling onto the carriageway.

Correspondence.   Beverly Rural – ASB information was received.

East Riding Parish News for December 2012 was received.

ERNLLCA newsletter for November 2012 was received, copy forwarded to GC.

Membership fees for 2013 will rise by 2.9%.

Responses to Tree Consultations was received and discussed.

Dogger Bank information was forwarded to each parish councillor prior to the meeting.  No reply needed.

Cllr. D. Turrell reported there was no mention of Lockington from the Flood Liaison Group meeting from 20 February and 28 September 2012.

Planning.
12/04667/PLF Erection of a single storey extension to rear and side and alterations to existing roof at 8 South Glebe, Lockington for Ms Stephanie Taylor.

Discussed to be approved with conditions.  Please ensure materials in keeping with surrounding area.

Accounts.
S. L. Connon was paid £138.80 stipend for December 2012 and expenses of £15.00.

B. Robinson was paid £38.00 for the printing of the newsletter by Horsley and Dawson.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 14th January 2013 at 7.00pm.

A.O.B.
 The 30mph speed limit signs near Bealers Lane have been moved as agreed (see Mins 18th June and 8th October 2012) and 2 further signs have been installed along Bealers Lane on approaching the Highway.   Cllr. Stephenson raised a concern that heavy farm machinery may dislodge these.

Emergency Plan/DT. This is now in draft form and discussed.  The final version to be agreed in January 2013.  

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.40pm.

